
 

 
Administrative Headquarters 
485 McGill Street Suite 700 

Montréal,Québec H2Y 2H4 Canada 
Tel. + 1 514 419 1191 Fax. + 1 514 419 1195 

ICAO Office 
999 Robert-Bourassa Blvd. Suite 1630 

Montréal, Québec H3C 5J9 Canada 
Tel. +1 514 954 6306 

email ifalpa@ifalpa.org website www.ifalpa.org 

 
Reference: 19PGA039  

20PGA001 
 3 May 2019 
 
To:  All Member Associations 
 Executive Board 
 PGA Committee Members 
 IFALPA Staff 
 

Cancellation of Mutual Assistance for NF (Norway ALPA) 
  
Dear Colleagues, 
  
The Pilots’ Association of Norway (Norsk Flygerforbund, NF), is cancelling the request for Mutual Assistance 
on behalf of all of the SAS group (including Scandinavian Airlines and SAS Ireland (SAIL) pilots sent on 28 
March 2019. 
 
We have been informed by NF that negotiations in Norway were restarted after 6 days of the pilot strike in 
Norway, Sweden and Denmark. An agreement to end the strike was reached after 36 hours of intense and 
continuous mediation this week. 
  
Therefore, NF requests, through IFALPA, to cancel the following Mutual Assistance requests: 
  

Request for Ban on Wet Leasing (2.4.1)         
Request for Increased Capacity (2.4.2.1) 
Recruitment Ban (2.4.3) 
Denial of Training Facilities (2.4.4) 
Request for Assistance to Pilots Stranded Away from their Home Base (2.4.5)  

 
NF would like to thank all IFALPA Member Associations for the support in relation to this conflict. 
 
In unity, 
 

 
 
Cpt. Brian Shury 
Executive Vice President 
Professional & Government Affairs 


